
 

 

 
MEDIA STATEMENT 

MINISTRY OF TRANSPORT MALAYSIA 
 

NOTIFICATION FOR LOGISTICS COMPANIES TO OPERATE 
DURING MOVEMENT CONTROL ORDER (MCO)  

FROM 13 JANUARY 2020 
 
 
This statement refers to the Special Address by Yang Amat Berhormat Prime Minister 
of Malaysia on 11 January 2021 on the Implementation of the Movement Control Order 
(MCO) in Johor, Melaka, Kuala Lumpur, Putrajaya, Labuan, Selangor, Penang, and 
Sabah from 13 to 26 January 2021.   
 
In this matter, MOT acknowledges the issues and challenges faced by the public in 
ensuring that trade and logistics activities continue to operate smoothly and safely. 
Therefore, to ensure unhindered movement, owners of commercial vehicles are not  
required to request endorsement letter from MOT.  
 
Please be informed that restrictions will not be placed on commercial vehicles 
operating during the MCO. Owners of commercial vehicles need to produce the 
verification letter from their employers when requested by enforcement personnel, 
special lanes will be designated at all roadblocks for  commercial vehicles.  
 
For other logistics companies such as freight forwarders and warehouse operators 
that are registered with an association, an endorsement from MOT can be obtained 
from their respective associations. This letter must be shown together with proof of 
membership in the association when requested by enforcement personnel at 
roadblocks.  
 
For companies that are not registered under any association or non-governmental 
organisation, an endorsement letter can be applied at https://application.mot.gov.my/.  	
 
The Ministry wished to remind the public to comply with the SOPs established by the 
Government at all time. Public transport users are advised to comply with the related 
SOPs and guidelines as announced by the National Security Council (NSC), practice 
physical distancing, and maintain good hygiene as preventive measures to ward 
against COVID-19 transmission.  
 
Kindly email aduan@mot.gov.my, Whatsapp 019-2907723, or dial the MOT Hotline at 
1800-88-7723 (8 am - 6 pm) to make any complaints or enquiries. Alternatively, please 
contact the National Operations Management Centre of the National Security Council 
at 03-8888 2010. 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
MINISTRY OF TRANSPORT MALAYSIA 
13 January 2021 
 

-END- 
 

About MOT: 
 
The Ministry of Transport Malaysia has determined to be the leader of an integrated, efficient and secure 
transportation system by empowering technology-based transportation systems as the catalyst for 
national development. 
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